Cyngor Cymuned Llywel Community Council
Minutes of the Meeting held on Thursday,
 15th May 2014
at 7.30 in the Committee Room of Trecastle Community Centre

1. Members Present : 
Sheila Davies,                 Dave Howells,                    Gareth Davies, 		Jeremy Watts
Cllr Evan Morgan 		
	
2. Apologies: 
Bernard Attkins (chairman)	Wynne Pugh		Caroline Morgan                          Kerry Baverstock (Vice Chair)                  Mr Nick Townsend (highways)

 
3. Approval of minutes: The minutes for the 17th April 2014 meeting were accepted as a true record of the business of the meeting and were therefore signed by the chairman. Proposed by Cllr Jermey Watts  and seconded by Cllr Evan Morgan.

4. Highways update:  
i. Cllrs Gareth Davies and Wynne Pugh had met Mr Townsend at Trianglas Church to discuss the 4 /5 lengths of pipe missing.  Mr Townsend hoped to get this sorted.   The church would have its 125th anniversary on Sunday at 2.30 pm with the Bishop attending.

5. Planning Decisions:  
i. Permission given - ‘Refurbishment of outbuilding to form residential annex to main dwelling, rebuilding garden walls with natural stone’ – Neuadd, Trecastle


6. Blaentwyni Plant: following last month’s meeting Cllr Jeremy Watts was informed that the aerated bed had been completed by that time.  He asked the clerk if we had heard anything from BBNP?  The clerk said no.  All members present felt that we would like to be informed and be part of the process of planning permission, we embrace some of the initiatives that happen locally.  On this occasion looking at the dates of the planning being submitted and us replying were within the 21 days allowed, we were shocked to hear that it had been completed by then.  (On the letter it says we have 21 days from the planning application being sent to us, it was sent on the 8th of April so we had until the 29th when work had already been completed.  )  We feel we are a proactive council and welcome being informed of applications, on this application it noted a ‘small modifaication to works / treatment’ which we believe this was not.
7. Annual Audit and Accounts.
8. The Clerk/ RFO distributed showed Councillors the accounts for 2013/14 pointing out the accounts balance had a variance this year due to the late invoice from Powys for the playground maintenance and ROSPA inspection.  The Accounts were accepted as correct, proposed by Cllr    Sheila Davies and seconded by Cllr Jeremy Watts .  All members present agreed the accounts to be correct.

9. Powys County Council handover of the hall

To date the clerk had received no correspondence with regards to this matter.   

10. Judith Harvey – Style: Cllr Jeremy Watts said he had been visited by the National Park Warden with regards to changing the style for a kissing gate, volunteers were lined up and the materials ready to go.
11. Correspondence:
a)  Powys – Queens baton relay Sunday 25th may Llandrindod Wells.
b) SLCC – conference for Wales – Wednesday 4th June. 
c) Paly for Wales – magazine
12. Any other business:
i. Cllr Dave Howells said there were lots of things planned for the village and dates would be put up on the website.
13. [bookmark: _GoBack]Next meeting: The next meeting will be held on the 19th June 2014.  The meeting closed at 8.10pm.
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Cllr Bernard Attkins					
Chairman

